GATHEDRAL NEWS

VOL.66 No.47

Sunday December 26, 2021



K

不

6

Д

A

Λ

Ь

R



UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CATHEDRAL OF ST. GEORGE

210 Avenue M South, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, S7M 2K4
Tel: 306-664-3459 e-mail: saintgeorge@shaw.ca
Fax: 1-866-345-5432 www.cathedralsaskatoon.com

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD
HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT

БОЖЕСТВЕННА ЛІТУРГІЯ

В неділю: 9:30 рано **Свята:** 10:00 рано **Щодня:** 7:30 рано

DIVINE LITURGY

Sunday: 9:30 a.m. **Feast day:** 10:00 a.m. **Daily:** 7:30 a.m.

CATHEDRAL IS WHEELCHAIR ACCESSIBLE



Різдвяної ночі хай Ангел Господній Засіє щастям у вашій господі Вашу світлицю сяйвом осяє, З неба дарунки щиро складає: Віру у серця, вічність у душу, Мудрість у скроні, статку в долоні! Смачної куті, щастя в житті! Дзвінкої коляди і ніякої біди! Христос Рождається!

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:

See inside for specifics

BAPTISM: By appointment (Pre-Baptismal preparation)

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:

30 minutes before Liturgy **MATRIMONY:** By appointment (one year in advance)

FUNERALS: By arrangement **VISITATION OF THE SICK:**

Call any time

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES: First Friday of the month

Office Hours:

Tuesday Wednesday Friday

9:45am-11:30am

Monday - office CLOSED

Душпастирі:

о. Янко Колошняї Резиденція: 306-244-2604 Канцеляріа: 306-664-2301 chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net диякон Мирон Ямнюк

Pastoral Team:

Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji Residence: 306-244-2604 Office: 306-664-2301 chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net Deacon Myron Yamniuk

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні разом брати участь в цій Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину!







ЦЬОГО ТИЖНЯ В КАТЕДРАЛЬНІЙ ЦЕРКВІ December 26th - January 2nd THIS WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL PARISH



HEALIA / SUNDAY, December 26th : Sunday after the Nativity , Synaxis of the Mother of God (Mt. 13-23)

9:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) - Свята Літургія за парафіян Livestream

Baptism Yasna Sofia Simko, parents Andriy and Angela

ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, December 27th St. Stephen, First Martyr

Divine Liturgy Anniversary blessings Theresa and DavidMom 10:00 a.m.

BIBTOPOK - TUESDAY, December 28th Livestream

Divine Liturgy +Joanne Korkoza.....Family 7:30 a.m.

СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, December 29th Livestream

Health of UCWLC members 7:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy

7:00 p.m. Vigil of Prayers Парастас +Michael Paul Stepaniuk Hillcrest Funeral Home

HETBEP - THURSDAY, December 30th

Livestream

Funeral Divine Liturgy + Michael Paul Stepaniuk 10:00 a.m.

Livestream П'ЯТНИЦЯ / FRIDAY, December 31st Livestream

7:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy Health of UCBC members

Elizabeth Ann Kowaluk, parents Adam and Cheryl 3:30 p.m. **Baptism**

11:00 p.m. **Divine Liturgy** Youth

CYBOTA / SATURDAY, January 1st New Year, Circumcision of Our Lord, St Basil the Great

10:00 a.m. Divine Liturgy Livestream

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, January 2nd Sunday before Theophany (Mark 1: 1-8)

9:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) Свята Літургія за парафіян Livestream

1:00 р.m. Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) Свята Літургія за парафіян

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church—Hafford and District

4:00 р.m. Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) Свята Літургія за парафіян

All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Batttleford

Cathedral Stair Campaign

Thank you for your patience with the condition of the entrance stairs. We encourage everyone to give whatever you can to help restore our Cathedral entrance.

Working to get it done right, step by step! Cathedral Stair Campaign envelopes are now available. Thank you for donations of \$5250.00 received to date & God Bless!

Property/ Maintenance Committee Bernie Bodnar, Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji, Mike Luczka, Ed Rogalsky, Dura Seman, Adam Nahachewsky, Mykola Gauk

St. George's Cathedral Parish is seeking to fill a permanent part-time position for **Parish Office Administrative Assistant.**

Duties will include Bank deposits, preparing reports, working with QuickBooks Accounting, Publisher and other office duties as required, and will report directly to Parish Pastor.

Must be able to communicate in Ukrainian and be fluent in English.

Send resume to the Parish office email: saintgeorge@shaw.ca or drop it off at 210 Ave M South, Saskatoon, SK, S7M 2K4.

For more information contact: Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji at (306) 370-2866.

В часі Різдва, по церквах в Епархії переводиться спеціяльна збірка, яку вірні жертвують для своїх священослужителів, так звана *"Дар Любови*". Для того можете вживати ковертку що в притворі церкви, або ковертку з Вашої коробки коверток.

At Christmas a "Dar Lubovy" donation can be made that is intended for your clergy. Please use the envelope marked "Christmas Offering". If offering a cheque please make it payable to Fr. Kolosnjaji.

The Saskatoon Knights of Columbus will be hosting a virtual Pro-Life fundraiser on Saturday, Feb 26, 2022 at 7 pm. A 50/50 raffle is being conducted as part of this fundraiser and tickets are \$5 each. Contact the Knights of Columbus Grand Knight or the Knights of Columbus In Support of Life representative for tickets. Mark your calendars now to attend this event. More details will follow in future Bulletin Announcements. For more information on the event or tickets call Louis Roth 306-249-2764

Christmas CD "Christ is Born! Glorify Him with Carols" by St. Athanasius Choir, Regina: Our Choir Christmas CD recorded in 2020 by the St. Athanasius Choir are available at our parish. Enjoy traditional Ukrainian Christmas Carols sung in both Ukrainian and English! Join with us in your own homes in the carolling! Let's be together in Spirit this Holy Season! Please, contact us at mailto:stathanasius@sasktel.net Here is an example of Carols: https://st-athanasius.ca/nl/carols-cd-2020/

Christ's Seedlings

Our young adults invite all ages to be involved in our Sunday "Christ's Seedlings"

Children who are 4 to 6 years of age and 8 to 12 years of age can participate in Sunday classes twice a month where they will have an opportunity to learn more about JesusChrist and the Good News He brings us. Everyone who is 14+ years of age can provide support by volunteering in teaching classes, donating and/or simply praying for Christ's Seedlings of St George's Cathedral. (register at structure. Cathedral. (register at structure. Structure.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the St. George's/St. Thomas More College joint fundraiser for Our Lady of Guadalupe Parish! On the final Sunday of Philip's Fast, we had so many gifts under the tree that we had to take two carloads to Our Lady of Guadalupe. In addition to the many donated presents, we also raised \$1235.00. There were 43 tags on our Giving Tree, representing 43 kids, but because of your generosity, Our Lady of Guadalupe will be able to support even more families in need this Christmas. Special thanks to our Parish Council, who went above and beyond to make sure that Our Lady of Guadalupe had the donated funds in good time. — Caitlin Ward, Social Justice Committee



St. Volodymyr Ukrainian Catholic Park Inc.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24th, 2022

@ 7pm Cathedral Auditorium



2021 UCBC- Bishop Roborecki Branch / William & Elsie Hnatiuk Scholarship

The three recipients of the Scholarships (along with the nominating organizations) are Nazar Fayfruk (St. George's Cathedral), Maria Miller (Ss. Peter & Paul Parish), and Aislynne Olenick (Bishop Filevich School).

The Scholarship was established January 09, 2001. Twenty-one years later, 61 worthy recipients from Saskatoon have been recognized and rewarded for their parish, cultural, and community participation and endeavors.

Bishop Roborecki Branch acknowledges Bro. William and his late wife Elsie's vision, dedication, and commitment for initiating and helping to maintain this endeavor for twenty-one years. We are thankful for and appreciative of this wonderful legacy.

Christmas Caroling at Cathedral

Anyone or group wishing to carol Please call the Rectory office 306-664-3459 or e-mail office@cathedralsaskatoon.com.



New Year Divine Liturgy "Entering the New Year with Christ, Our Lord".

The Eparchial Youth and Young Adult Ministry Office is inviting young people, their families and everyone who wants to enter the New Year with Christ, Our Lord, to join in the New Year Divine Liturgy. It will be held on the Friday, December 31st at 11.00 pm at St. George's Ukrainian Catholic Cathedral. The service will also be livestreamed on Liturgy Live: https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/livestream-ukrainian-catholic-cathedral-of-st-george/

Come and join us in prayer!

What did Adam say when he was asked his favourite holiday? It's Christmas, Eve!

Prayers and sincere sympathy to: Sophie Stepaniuk and family on the death of son +Michael Stepaniuk Diane Boyko and family of the death of mother, +Joyce Boyko

> Now, O Lord, grant also rest to the soul of Your departed servants in a place of light, freshness, and peace, where there is no pain, sorrow or mourning.

Change of address or phone number? If yes, please let us know at the rectory office. 306-664-3459



Chancery Office Hours over the Christmas Season



Our Chancery Offices, Ukrainian Catholic Foundation Office and Ukrainian Religious Education Centre (UCREC) Hours during this Christmas Season:

Monday, December 27th: CLOSED Friday, December 31st: 9 am-12 noon Monday, January 3rd, 2022: CLOSED

Please visit our Eparchial website <u>www.skeparchy.org</u> for Christmas services throughout our parishes in our Eparchy

As we celebrate the Nativity of Our Lord, may the deep joy and peace of His birth be celebrated in your homes this Christmas. May the Blessing of Emmanuel fill your heart and the hearts of those in your family with joy and gladness this Christmas and strengthen you to witness for Christ in the New Year

Eparchial Chancery Staff:

Bishop Bryan Bayda CSsR,

Very. Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji - Vicar General, Chancellor Rev. Ivan Nahachewsky, Vicar of Eparchial Properties

Cornelia Kyba - Office Administrator

Joan Matlock - Archives

Adrian Olenick - Finance Officer,

Chris Pidwerbeski - Communications

Deborah Larmour - Family & Life Office/Safeguarding Policy-Covenant of Care

Dr. Lesya Sabada - Human & Environmental Development Program

Nestor Halaitso - AGEMI Executive Secretary

Morris Smysnuik - Foundation Office (UCFSASK), Executive Director, Iris Owchar - Foundation Office (UCFSASK),

Office Administrator Sr. Marijka Konderwicz, Sr. Bonnie Kormarnicki, Sr. Georgia Shchavil

Sister Servants of Mary Immaculate (SSMI)- Ukrainian Catholic Religious Education Centre (UCREC)

UCBC- 2021 EPARCHIAL RAFFLE: December 05, 21- St. Athanasius's Parish, Regina Congratulations!

\$100.00 winners: Bill Gulka, Zoria Sirman, Jane Issel (Melville), Martin Hryniuk,

Karpo Gabruch, Jerry Stadnyk, Victor Puchala (Yorkton), Michael Peter Starosta, Diane Boyko, Dwayne Molnar (Yorkton)

\$500.00 winner- David Herperger (Atwater)

\$1,000.00 winner-Sean Wilson

All other winners from Saskatoon.

Thank you to everyone for your support!



Григоріянський & Юліянський Церковний Календар на 2022 рік 2022 Religious Gregorian & Julian Calendars are available in church.

One (1) calendar per Parish family is free of charge, every additional calendar is by donation. Church Calendars are Compliments of **PARK FUNERAL CHAPEL**. Thank you!

Please Join us for The Nativity Play on Stilts Presented by

The Youth of our Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon

GLORY IN THE HIGHEST!



Performances will be held:

December 26th
at St. George's Cathedral after 9.30 AM Divine Liturgy

January 9th
at St. Peter and Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church after 9.00 AM Divine Liturgy

January 9th
at St. Peter and Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church after 11.00 AM Divine Liturgy

January 16th
at the Dormition of the Mother of God Church during 5:00 PM Divine Liturgy

Come, enjoy, and glorify our Lord!









Marriage Prep Course

If you are planning to get married anytime over the next year ... Congratulations!

Please be advised that Marriage Sacramental Preparation is required for marriage in all our parishes and registration for the next Marriage Prep Course "Crown them with Honour and Glory" put on by the Family and Life Office Marriage Prep team, has begun. There are both online and face to face (in person/zoom) components this course with the teaching portion being held Saturday Feb. 5 and 12 from 9 am to 12 pm both days. For more information and registration contact Deborah Larmour, uwitness2family@skeparchy.org as soon as possible as spaces are limited.

So far we have 4 couples interested/registered. If couples are not available on the teaching days there is some possibility that we could record the zoom talks for their viewing at another time. There will be an in person meeting of couples who choose to attend at the chancery where the zoom meeting/recordings will be made.

PASTORAL LETTER FROM THE UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC BISHOPS OF CANADA ON THE OCCASION OF THE NATIVITY OF OUR LORD 2021-2022

To the Reverend Clergy, Monastics, Seminarians and Laity of the Ukrainian Catholic Church in Canada:

Christ is Born! Let Us Glorify Him!

Dearly Beloved in Christ!

"The earth offers a cave to the Inaccessible." Kontakion of the Nativity

The Kontakion of the Nativity of the Lord heralds a true paradox. It reminds us of the sharp contrasts we find in the human condition. The Indescribable, Eternal and Inaccessible God, is humbly born in a cave. The Incarnation of the Son of God comes about in a place barely fit for animals. Today, we find it hard to believe that any person could be born outside of a hospital or a home, and yet the Creator of the Universe embraces humanity in the midst of inhospitable indignity.

In this world we don't have to look far to find human indignity. Human tragedy is all around us. Physical, emotional and spiritual injustice is the content of many news stories. And in the midst of these stories often there is a ray of light in the darkness, a person who shines and restores our hope in human dignity. Worldwide, in Ukraine, or in our own homes in Canada, the Holy Spirit is waiting to break through to others with good news. Each of us would do well to ask God that question, "Lord, how do you want to use me in sharing this news?"

The good news is that despite our hearts being similar in some ways to the inhospitable cave, Jesus wants to dwell there. Our openness to this profound mystery requires quiet time for prayer far from distractions, away from the numerous demands that contemporary society places on our attention. In the stillness of our hearts God will speak. God will give each of us the grace to say "yes" together with the Holy Family. Jesus is born in the manger of a humble heart filled with love. He is born in every thought and action that honours the Heavenly Father and hearts that treat those created in His image with dignity. This is the good news we share on this Feast. And by praying together as families and participating in the Holy Mysteries, especially in the Eucharist, we are lifted up and confirmed as beloved children of God.

Therefore, let us intercede in prayer and perhaps take positive steps toward solutions to the many inhumane things we encounter in life. Let us learn from St. Joseph as Jesus did, developing a sense of obedience to His Heavenly Father, through the example of Joseph's obedience to God. Let us learn from Mary, the Mother of God, as Jesus did, developing a sense of profound love and compassion through his earthly experience of a mother's love. Let us allow the Christ in us to be a light of wisdom and compassion to others. And as our society today continues to struggle with the COVID pandemic, let us always be mindful of the wellbeing of others.

This Christmas, may our celebration of our Lord's Nativity bring us to an encounter with Him in all our relationships – with our family members, in our communities, in our workplaces, in our homes. May our hearts be that cave, where the Holy Family finds a home, where Jesus, Mary and Joseph are present. May the gift of Emmanuel—God is with us—bear fruit in us in love, joy and peace, in this Christmas season and throughout the New Year.

God is with us! Christ is Born! Sincerely in Christ,

- +Lawrence Huculak, OSBM Metropolitan Archbishop of Winnipeg
- +Michael Wiwchar, CSsR Eparch Emeritus of Saskatoon
- +Stephen Chmilar, Eparch Emeritus of Toronto and Eastern Canada
- +David Motiuk, Eparchial Bishop of Edmonton, Administrator of the Eparchy of New Westminster
- +Bryan Bayda, CSsR, Eparchial Bishop of Saskatoon, Administrator of the Eparchy of Toronto & Eastern Canada

ЗОЛОТЕ ПАВУТИННЯ

Було це давно-давно. Надходило Різдво. У великій, ясній, чистій кімнаті стояла ялинка. Вона була дуже гарна. На ній висіли золоті дзвіночки, срібні зірки, прегарні цяцьки. Діти не бачили тієї ялинки, бо ще не прийшов час. Але всі хатні тваринки її бачили. Бачив її кіт своїми зеленими очима; бачив її маленький котик своїми блакит-ними очима; бачив її песик своїми карими очима. Навіть маленька мишка, яка так боялася великого кота, вибігла на мить зі своєї нори, щоб глянути на ялинку.

Але був хтось, хто не міг бачити цієї гарної ялинки. То — павуки. Вони жили у темних кутках на горищі та в льоху. Павуки так само хотіли бачити ялинку, як і реш-та хатніх тваринок. Але напередодні Різдва кожна мама порядкує вдома, щоб на свя-то було чисто й гарно. Мамина щітка пішла по кутках — шур, шур — і всі павуки мусили тікати. І тому вони не бачили ялинки.

А павуки, як усім відомо, люблять усе знати й усе бачити. І вони зажурилися, що не бачили ялинки. Вони пішли до Ісуса, Сина Божого, і сказали:

- Ісусе, Сину Божий! Усі можуть подивитися на ялинку, а нас викинули з хати.

ми не побачимо ялинки!

Ісусові стало шкода павуків, бо то були добрі павуки, і він їм сказав:

- Ви, павучки, побачите ялинку!

І рано-вранці на Свят-Вечір, коли ще всі спали, він впустив усіх павуків до кімнати, де стояла ялинка. І павучки тихенько лізли звідусіль — з горища, з льоху, з коридорів — до теплої, ясної, чистої кімнати, де стояла ялинка. Був там і тато-павук, і мам павучиха, і маленькі кругленькі павученята. Усі вони оглядали ялинку. Довго дивилися на неї і так тішилися! Потім вони вилізли на ялинку й почали оглядати кожну цяцьку: і золоті дзвіночки, і срібні зірки, і кольорові свічечки... А коли надивилися, полізли щасливі назад.

Тоді прийшов Ісус і глянув на ялинку. І що ж він побачив!!! Уся ялинка й усі цяцьки були вкриті павутинням. Це павутиння висіло, як довгі нитки, з кольорових свічок із срібних зірок, із золотих дзвіночків, із зелених гілок ялинки.

Ісус знав, що мама в цій родині не любить павутиння і не схоче, щоб воно було і різдвяній ялинці. Він доторкнувся до павутиння, і воно обернулося на золото.

А як засвітилася увечері на небі перша зірка, гурт малих дітей вбіг до кімнати. Як же діти здивувалися, коли побачили, що вся ялинка вкрита золотими ниточками

Відтоді на різдвяних ялинках завжди ε золоте павутиння.

(За Ївгою Шугай, «Дванадцять місяців»)





We are very excited to hear that St. Michael's Camp at Madge Lake is having their Winter Camp this year for ages 9-15 from Feb 21-26th, 2022 at cost of \$300.

This camp has limited spots, therefore hurry up to register your children so they could spend fruitfully their February break with friends and God growing in faith and having fun. You will receive a confirmation email with a packing list and activity sheet once your registration is received. To register please email us at smitchaelscamp@sasktel.net. Activities include downhill sking, cross-country sking, skating, Madge Lake snow maze, snowshoeing, toboggining and much more winter fun!!

The camp is also looking for **camp counsellors** right now and **a camp director**. If you feel you would like to serve in this ministry, please let us know.



Христос Раждається ! Славім Його !

Ukrainian Catholic Brotherhood Bishop A. Roborecki Branch Saskatoon, Saskatchewan Wishes you and your family a Merry Christmas!

Christ is Born! Let Us Glorify Him